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9 March 2018 

 
Dear Parents 

 

Let me address a very boring topic, that of lost property. We seem to gather a mountain of lost property, mostly uniform 

items from our pupils. I asked Ms Murray how many of these items are marked with the owner‟s name and she estimated 

that only about one in five items are actually labelled.  I was amazed at this, as each item costs someone money, often up to a 

few hundred rands. Please can I ask you to check that your child‟s uniform is labelled. 
 

In Assembly today, Mr Jenneke addressed this, as well as the issue of „taking someone else‟s possessions‟. We have had a 

number of blazers „taken‟ [read: stolen] out of a locker for Assembly and then dumped after Assembly. 
 

This brings me to the second point that Mr Jenneke made, namely the bad habit of pupils not locking their lockers or in a 

rush and simply putting their bags on top of their locker for all to see. 
 

He mentioned that we had had a case where a pupil‟s property (mostly uniform) had been stolen, but also we had learners 

reporting possessions stolen. Upon checking on the camera footage, we discovered that they had „abandoned‟ their bags or 

left it somewhere else. The message that then goes home to parents is that it was stolen, when in fact it had been 

lost/misplaced. Parents are welcome to come to school and go through the lost property to see if their child‟s clothing is 

there.  At the Parent/Teachers evening we will again make available all the lost property to allow you to look through and 

claim any items. 

 
Social Media Policy 

 

A summary of the school‟s Code of Conduct was sent home in the week. These are our school rules and no new rules have 

been added, just some updates. An example of this is that we have changed our confiscation policy of cell phones, where we 

will no longer be confiscating a cell phone, but rather issuing demerits when it is used in classroom without permission. 
 

The section I would like to focus on is the last section that deals with our Social Media Policy We are now ready to give 

every child access to WiFi on campus, but we just need every home to agree to our Social Media Policy. Please could you 

read this and sign the loose sheet (agreement) and return it to school by Monday 12 March 2018. Thank you for your co-

operation. 

 
Marketing Position 

 

We have been in a fortunate position to have Vivienne Ashcroft as the marketing person for the Camps Bay Schools 

(covering the Prep, Primary and High school campuses). Vivienne will be retiring at the end of the term and so we are 

looking for a replacement.  
 

We are inviting applicants from parents and interested parties for this position.  
 

The requirements include: 

 Some Marketing qualification and experience 

 Experience in marketing through print and social media 

 Knowledge of the Camps Bay schools 



 A profile in the Camps Bay community and surrounds 

 Ability to work with a diverse group of people 

 Availability to attend all school events, including after hours 

 

If you are interested, please email your CV to aknipe@campsbayhigh.co.za  

 

Closing date for applications: Friday 16 March 2018 

 
RCL Assembly [Representative Council Of Learners] 

 

On Monday we had a very informative RCL Assembly. We were introduced to the 2018 RCL and their plans for the year. 

Katelyn Harvey, RCL Chairperson, encouraged the school to save water and flagged ideas and plans on how to do this, 

focussing on what we are doing at school. 

 
Governing Body Elections – 19 March 2018 @ 5.30 p.m. 

 

Please be reminded of our election of parent representatives onto the Governing Body for the next three years. Our 

elections will take place on Monday, 19 March 2018 at 5.30 p.m. in the School Hall.  
 

Nominations: 

If you want to nominate someone or be nominated, please collect a nomination form from Ms Murray at Reception and hand 

it in by Thursday, 15 March 2018, by 12 p.m.  
 

Please could you also send a page with your photograph and a brief motivation to introduce yourself to the parents. We will 

circulate these CVs on Thursday afternoon. 

 
MySchool Card 

 

Can I encourage you to get your MySchool card and to make Camps Bay High School the beneficiary? 

 

 
 

The MySchool card is an important monthly contributor of funds to our school. We would really encourage all parents to 

either sign up for a card ( see PDF form attached to this newsletter) and start using them and making us the beneficiary and 

for those who have a card already, please take a moment and change the beneficiary to Camps Bay High School especially to 

all Grade 8 Parents. Your actions will make a huge difference to our income from this initiative. 

 
 Congratulations 

 

Well done to the following two athletes who made it into the Western Province team.  
 

Kauthar Jacobs (Grade 12) – High Jump 
 

Thaaqib Ryland (Grade 10) – Long Jump 
 

We are very proud of their achievements as well as our full team of 14 athletes who made it to the provincial trials last 

weekend. 
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Senior Dance And Music Evening 
 

Please join us on Friday 16 March 2018, when our senior Music and Dance Studies students will be performing. The 

evening is open to all and is free of charge. This is an opportunity for friends and family to see work created and performed 

by Grade 10 to 12 learners, as part of their FET subject (Music and/or Dance Studies). 
 

Time:  6.30 p.m. – 7.30 p.m. 

Venue: John Ince Hall 

 
The Week Ahead 

 

Saturday 10 March 2018    West Coast Sports Festival at Parklands College (Rugby and Netball) 
 

Tuesday 13 March 2018    Rocking Future Road Show 8 a.m. – 10 a.m. 
 

Wednesday 14 March 2018   Drama students to watch “West Side Story” at Artscape 
 

Friday 15 March 2018 –     Mr de Korte away at Global Leadership Forum in Dubai 

Sunday 18 March 2018 

 
Good luck to all riding in the Cape Town Cycle Tour this weekend. We wish you a safe and enjoyable ride.  

 
Yours sincerely 

 

David De Korte 

PRINCIPAL  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2018 GOVERNING BODY ELECTIONS 

NOTICE OF NOMINATION AND ELECTION MEETING 

 

Election of Parents of Learners / Educators / Non-Educator / to the Governing Body 

 

(Regulations 10, 12, 13, 15, 16 and 17 of the Procedures for the Establishment and Election of Governing Bodies at Public 

Schools Regulations, 2017) 

 

CAMPS BAY HIGH SCHOOL 

 

Notice is hereby given that a meeting for the nomination and election of candidates for the election of parents (Parents of 

learners/educators/non-educators) as members of the governing body for the above-mentioned school will be held on 19 

March 2018 at 5:30 p.m. at Camps Bay High School. Should a quorum not be reached, a follow up meeting will be held on 26 

March 2018 at 5:30 p.m. 

 

It shall be determined at 5:45 p.m. on the evening of the nomination and election meeting whether enough parents, entitled 

to vote, are present for the meeting to go ahead. Parents are therefore encouraged to attend the meeting, and to bring with 

them, their South African identity card or green barcoded identity document, or a temporary identity document issued by 

the Department of Home Affairs or, in the case of a foreigner, a permit issued in terms of the immigration Act, 2002 (Act 13 

of 2002). 

 

Please arrive at the meeting before 5:30 p.m. 

 

A candidate may be nominated at the meeting or by lodging with the school electoral officer, not later than seven days 

before the above meeting, a nomination form duly completed by the proposer, seconder and the nominated candidate. For 

this purpose, nominations will be accepted at the school from 8:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m. on Monday 12 March 2018. 

(Nomination forms are obtainable from the principal). 

  



If more candidates are nominated than the number of members to be elected, a poll will be conducted after the nominations 

have been submitted. 

 

 

16 FEBRUARY 2018           ……………………………………………… 

DATE:               SIGNATURE OF ELECTORAL OFFICER 

 

ADDRESS: CAMPS BAY 

 

 
  



 

Please join us in praying for the children, teachers and families of the Camps Bay Schools 

at Christian Life Camps Bay Church (Camps Bay United, behind CB Prep School)  

every Monday morning between 7.30 a.m. and 8.30 a.m. 

 

 

 

Matric Mathematics 
 

“I would like to highly recommend Lauren Paillard   +27 (78) 217-7273   
Matric Mathematics tutor for the Atlantic Seaboard  

or Gardens area in Cape Town.  

Lauren is very experienced, professional and patient”     
 

- Michele Harvey       

 

 

 

Babysitting and House Sitting Job Wanted 
 

Call Joyce on 076-842-0366 Or 071-029-0556 

(Available on Tuesdays, Thursdays and Saturdays) 

 

 

 

Experienced Tutor 
 

Can assist your child to improve results 

 

Afrikaans, English and Maths, Homework, test and exam preparation 

 

All learning areas 

City Bowl Vicinity 

 

Contact Taryn on 079-288-1475 

 

 

 
Sam Rosenberg Fitness: 

 

Fitness training classes for ages between 10-18 years old. 

 

The focus of this program is to encourage a healthy and functional lifestyle in children and teens.  

 

I am an ex-Herzlian student and have trained in Karate for 15 years.  

I have also completed my Health safety and Nutrition for young children 

and have a certificate in INTEC Personal Fitness and Nutrition. 

Currently completing my HFPA Personal Training and Nutrition course. 

 

Training includes: 
 

Functional Training 
 

Self Defence 
 

Body Weight Training 
 

Cardio Training 
 

Fitness Drills 
 

Optional Weight Training 

 

For further information, Please contact me on 071-687-9990 or email at samrosenbergfitness@gmail.com  

 

tel:+27%2078%20217%207273
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